Lee Conservation Commission

Minutes of Meeting of September 4, 2012
Present:

Members: Laura Gund, Antoinette Hartgerink, Bill Humm (Chair), David Meeker, Tim Moody, Dave Shay
Alternate Members: Catherine Fisher, Richard Babcock
Ex Officio: Laurel Cox, Land Protection and Community Development Administrator 
Visitors: Tammie, Felicia, and Mike Keegan, Susanna Serrano, Sabrina Heine of 12 Stepping Stone Road, Wade Belanger, Boy Scout.
Approval of Previous Minutes: Minutes of meeting held on August 6, 2012, approved as written.

Updates and Announcements:

LCC Bank Balance: The balance in the LCC account as of August 31, 2012, was $11,360.49 composed of

LCC Funds


$7,907.30

Dave Allan Fund

$3,451.72
Lamprey River Flood Risk: Prof. Cameron Wake provided information on the website providing the results of the recent study updating flood plain location and flood risk along the Lamprey River.

Noble Farm: B. Humm has been informed that the BOS has not received any proposals for development of the property.

Easement Monitoring: During August the Fogg, Blickle, Humphrey, Demerritt Hill Farm, Echo Ridge, Garrity Reserve, and Ford easements were visited.  Monitoring visits to the Peter Henry (9/6), Brady (9/12), Tally (9/19), Kelsey (9/26), and Randall/Tuckaway (10/3) are planned.
Conservation Lands Management: B. Humm suggested that a volunteer event aimed at the removal of the invasive plant, the Oriental Bittersweet, from the Town lands might be successful.  He suggested that he would borrow the “weed wrenches” from the Great Bay Discovery Center to be used in an event to be held on September 15 behind the Town’s Safety Complex. The event will be announced in the Lee E-Cryer.  Invasive plant control agents are waiting for permission from NH Department of Agriculture before spraying for the Japanese Knotweed at the Lee Five Corners Reserve.
Lee Little River Fair: C. Fisher and R. Weyrick will lead 3 nature walks along the Little River during the Fair. L. Gund will arrange for a table to be available for LCC.
Annual Report: The annual report of the Commission’s activities is due in the Town Office by September 14.

Planning and Land Protection: L. Cox presented a summary of current and proposed land protection and community planning activities.

Proposed Durham/UNH Municipal Well in Lee: B. Humm presented a letter from NH Department of Environmental Services addressed to Emory and Garrett Groundwater, Inc. providing a final report concerning their application on behalf of Durham/UNH for a Large Groundwater Withdrawal Permit Application for a new municipal well in Lee near Spruce Hole Conservation Area.  The proposal contains an aquifer recharge component based on water to be pumped from the Lamprey River during high water periods.  The report contains a number of requirements to be met before a permit is issued.  Among these are the development of procedures for monitoring and maintaining private wells in the impact zone and a three-year environmental study of a portion of Chesley Brook which has been identified as the habitat of a “dense” population of the American brook lamprey, a state endangered species.  The required study is to provide information for the development of parameters and a related monitoring program which will determine the flow conditions that must be maintained to provide suitable habitat for this species.
OLD BUSINESS:

Lee Bog Observation Platform: Girl Scouts Susanna Serrano and Felicia Keegan presented an illustrated report of their activities in the restoration of the observation platform at the Lee Bog. The Commission expressed thanks and total satisfaction with the choice of materials and excellent workmanship involved in the restoration.  B. Humm will write a letter commending the girls on their contribution to the Town and seek some official means of recognition for them.
Proposed Wetlands Crossing: Sabrina Heine of 12 Stepping Stone Road presented a revised proposal for a wetlands crossing.  She is considering the purchase of a neighboring property that will require construction of a wetlands crossing necessary for her use of the land.  She estimates that a 220’ stone crossing, as suggested by LCC during a 2011 site visit, and installation of a 2’ diameter culvert are needed at the optimum site.  Ms. Heine has been informed by Stafford County Cooperative Extension that stone crossings are not recommended and that they prefer a culvert crossing of about 5’ depth with 3’ of fill over a 2’ diameter culvert.  This is a project previously considered and studied by the Commission.  A. Hartgerink will write a letter to the ZBA expressing preference for stone ford at the site but recognizing that regulatory considerations might require a more extensive disruption in the area of the crossing.
NEW BUSINESS:

Trail Upgrade As Eagle Scout Project: Wade Belanger, Eagle Scout candidate, presented a pre-proposal for upgrading the markers on trails within the Town Forest.  He has been informed by Dawn Genes (Lee Recreation Commission) of the need for better marking and more information concerning some trails in the Forest.  He proposes to measure the trails with a “push wheel” and fabricate the marker signs of wood using a router for identification when needed.  There was some discussion of the means of attaching the markers to trees.  B. Humm suggested that Wade contact D. Weyrick to discuss the attachment of the signs.  Wade is expected to present a proposal for his project to the Commission after conferring with C. Fisher, A. Hartgerink, and R. Weyrick.
Metal Detector For LCC: R. Babcock brought a metal detector as an example of an instrument which could help LCC locate boundary pins that have been difficult to find on easement boundaries.  It was decided that B. Humm would experiment with its usefulness and a decision to purchase such an instrument would be considered after the trial. 
Next Meeting: October 1, 2012
Submitted By ________________________________________

                                         David Meeker
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